[image: image1.png]



SIERRA LEONE

Universal Periodic Review Second Cycle – China
STATEMENT BY AMBASSADOR YVETTE STEVENS
Sierra Leone would like to congratulate China for its comprehensive National Report and its indisputable continued commitment to the improvement of human rights since the first session of the UPR. Progress includes:
· Impressive steps to improve human rights in China so that robust system of human rights safeguards is being established;

· Implementation of 31 new laws designed to foster human rights protection;
· Intensively addressing the right to development of its people;

· Supporting the socio-economic development of developing countries.

Recommendations:

1. Ratification of ICCPR and OPCAT;
2. Prioritization of the implementation of its National Human rights Action Plan and its 12th Five-Year Plan for Economic and Social Development in the ethnic regions of minority groups as well as for other under privileged communities;

3. Draw up a programme for sharing experiences in addressing the right to development with African countries in the context of the Forum on China-Africa Cooperation (FOCAC.)
Sierra Leone wishes China well.
